
WVSS Information Bulletin  

A Weekly Update of School Information For Parents and Guardians 

October 23, 2020 

This information bulletin includes several updates for families: 

1. Grade 11 Literacy Assessment 
2. Grade 11/12 Numeracy Assessment 
3. Reminder – Health and Safety Protocols 
4. PAC Winter Fundraiser 
5. Option PAC Donation Information 
6. Grade 9 Immunizations – Did You Miss? 
7. Stay Informed 

 

1. Graduation Literacy Assessment: Grade 11 Students - November 2-6, 2020 

All WVSS Grade 11 students will be writing the Graduation Literacy Assessment (GLA 10) November 2,3 
and 4th at West Vancouver Secondary school. This assessment is required for graduation purposes.    

• Monday November 2 @ 8:30am:  Cohort 10; Grade 11 only  
Grade 11’s in 1st period with Ms. Buchanan. Ms. Pohn, Ms. Hoyak, Ms. Wong & Mr. Cave   

• Tuesday November 3 @ 8:30am:  Cohort 6, 7 & 8 & No 1st period class - Grade 11 only  
Grade 11’s in 1st period with Mr. Cormier, Ms. Ivankovic, Ms. Watson, Ms. Wong, Mr. Cave, Mr. 
Suderman, Mr. Espenhain and Grade 11’s without a first period class  

• Wednesday November 4 @8:30am: Cohort 11 & 5; Grade 11’s only  
Grade 11’s in 1st period with Mr. Randall, Mr. Davidoff, Ms. Earland, Mr. Dodsworth, Mr. 
Dignum, Ms. Tustin 

Students will be given an individual memo informing them of their exam date, location and time on 
Monday.  Please avoid any planned absences November 2- 6th as all Grade 11 students should write this 
assessment in the November exam session.    

Students should prepare for this exam. See attached documents for review material.   It is important 
that students try their best and take this assessment seriously.  Sample exams, videos and more 
information can be found here:  https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/assessment/literacy-assessment/grade-
10-literacy-assessment.  All grade 11 students should try the sample exams (printed or online) and 
review the scoring guide.   
 
Literacy Assessment – Helpful Links 
Literacy Assessment – Layout 
 

2. Graduation Numeracy Assessment: Grade 11/12 Students - November 5, 2020  
Any Grade 11 or Grade 12 student who has NOT yet written the Graduation Numeracy Assessment (GNA 
10) will do so on Thursday November 5th at 8:30 am in C231 OR C233.  This assessment is required for 
graduation purposes.  Students will be given an individual memo informing them of their exam date, 
location and time on Monday.  

https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/assessment/literacy-assessment/grade-10-literacy-assessment
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/assessment/literacy-assessment/grade-10-literacy-assessment
https://drive.google.com/file/d/13bc7gyBgBqDW06Yhcef4E6duI2Cp3I8_/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/13fymO23GDfOrp66v9c6yb0MqMwhpRjBA/view?usp=sharing
http://go45.sd45.bc.ca/schools/westvancouver/Pages/default.aspx


Students should prepare for this exam. It is important that students try their best and take this 
assessment seriously.   Sample exams and more information can be found here:  
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/assessment/grade-10-numeracy-assessment 

3. Reminder - Health and Safety Protocols (We Need Your Support) 
Now that students have settled into their new school structure, we are asking for families to discuss and 
review a few of the important safety protocols.  
 
General Protocols: 

• Staff and students are required to perform a daily self-assessment for symptoms of common 

cold, influenza, or COVID-19. If any symptoms are present, those individuals are not permitted 

to enter the building under any circumstance and are encouraged to follow up with a medical 

appointment 

• Upon entry to the building sanitize your hands  

• Masks are required while moving about the hallways, or in spaces where physical distancing is 

not possible (outside of your cohort)  

• While moving about in the hallways, stay to the right at all times 

• Where possible, use physical distancing (2m) at all times 

• Use designated entry and exits to gain access to the building  

• Arrive no earlier that 5-10 minutes prior to the start of class and go directly to it 

• Students are to leave the building and go home if they have a spare, or a hybrid class – there is 

no lingering at school 

Masks: 
Masks must be worn at all times in hallways, stairwells, and common areas where students are outside 
of their cohort group, or physical distancing is not possible. At the time of this email, masks are not 
mandatory in the classroom but students should feel comfortable wearing them there if they so choose 
to.  
 

4. PAC Winter “Computer Lab” Fundraiser – Poinsettias, Wreaths and Holiday 
Flower Boxes. 
This winter, your PAC will be once again selling beautiful, locally-grown plants to help raise money for 
our computer labs. We are looking to slowly upgrade our current computer labs to ones that are 
brighter, more modern and reflect a collaborative learning environment. This includes two different 
height workstations, flexible seating options, new computers, and strong audio/visual capability.   
Please see the flyers: 

• Winter Fundraiser – English 

• Winter Fundraiser – Chinese 

• Winter Fundraiser – Farsi  
 
Orders online at https://westvansecondary.growingsmilesfundraising.com/home 
  
Please place your orders online by November 16 @ 5:00pm.  
 

All orders will be ready for pick up on December 2 between 2-4pm in the lower south 
campus cafeteria. 
 

https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/assessment/grade-10-numeracy-assessment
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1JV3CUlUikz5Zo6k-0bC0wyA6MXXwARpp/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1JV3CUlUikz5Zo6k-0bC0wyA6MXXwARpp/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/13YYe3s7OzYS_T6eRlY5V8MVlDUO4b_84/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/13JcO6aDsPlMWuaP63V1yCWX62HvOLwqJ/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/13TasagpNZtGAQzSv_UlUAZidujmgZK2W/view?usp=sharing
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwestvansecondary.growingsmilesfundraising.com%2Fhome&data=04%7C01%7Cshawnanderson%40wvschools.ca%7C2d0f99a034a74ad2d7f408d876dc52ac%7Cd8013362a39e458b9457674cf091a797%7C0%7C0%7C637390036739349370%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=LzIn%2F5k8%2BH9Ba8qGRJHOYeN6I2VpzvBL0p3DhOeJRuk%3D&reserved=0


5. $25 PAC Optional Donation - School Cash Online 

The Parent Advisory Committee (PAC) would like to thank West Vancouver Secondary School parents 
who make the annual contribution to WVSS PAC to support your children in both the classroom and in 
extra-curricular and sporting activities.   The 2020/2021 PAC $25 voluntary contribution will be available 
Monday, October 12th on the School Cash Online. Outlined in the attachment is a list of some of the 
things the PAC supported last year.  To allow us to continue with this support this year, please include 
the $25 PAC Optional Donation on your School Cash Online fee payment.  Your donations enhance your 
child’s school experience in so many ways.  Your $25 PAC donation works alongside the BC Gaming 
Grant funds that the PAC applies for each year.  
  
For more information please read the following: 

• PAC Optional Donation Information (English) 

• PAC Optional Donation Information (Chinese) 

• PAC Optional Donation Information (Farsi) 
 

6. Did you miss your Grade 9 Immunization at WVSS? 
If you missed your grade 9 immunization on Thursday October 15th at WVSS you can call 604-983-6863 
to book an appointment at VCH community clinic. 
 

7. Stay Informed: Keep Your Address & Contact Information Up to Date!  

All Parents and Guardians will receive this e-bulletin by email each Thursday and we hope you will make 
it part of your routine to browse through it and keep up to date on school information and upcoming 
events. In addition, the student absence system makes contact daily by telephone to alert parents of 
unexcused absences. From time to time the school will also send documents and information to homes 
by regular mail. To ensure that you stay informed in all of these ways, please contact the school office 
and let us know if you change your email, phone contact information or move to a new address. 

Follow Us On… 

 
@wearewvss 

 
@wearewvss 

Useful Links 

WVSS Website 

WVSS Counselling Page 

WVSS Athletics Website 

West Vancouver Schools District Website 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1um8q_Z0JLO9SrB19W3BWKVahchSD_8OC/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1K-FIkV3rK7q99eLc7CAL2IyhO83ji606/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/13G7xsTuuQDnjQt4oYt-0266DEr7499SH/view?usp=sharing
https://www.instagram.com/wearewvss/
https://twitter.com/wearewvss
http://westvancouverschools.ca/westvancouver-secondary/
http://wvsscounselling.weebly.com/
http://westvancouverschools.ca/westvancouver-secondary/athletics/
http://www.westvancouverschools.ca/
https://www.instagram.com/wearewvss/
https://twitter.com/wearewvss
http://westvancouverschools.ca/


Please direct any comments or questions about the contents of this Bulletin to Mr. S. Anderson, Vice-
Principal. 

 

mailto:shawnanderson@wvschools.ca

